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Community Preservation Committee

Minutes of Meeting August 23, 2006

Town Hall Conference Room, 9:00AM

Present:  Janet Erickson, Judy Taylor, Dorothy Dolan, John Ketchum, Jan Plaue 

Elaine McIlroy, Peter Hall, Barbara Gray, 
Also Attending: Building Inspector Paul Murphy, COA Director Suzanne Thomas & Ted Malone, developer of Gull Pond and Paine Hollow projects

Absent:  Victoria Pecoraro
Chairman Peter Hall called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.

Affordable Housing Considerations

Wellfleet Building Inspector Paul Murphy spoke to CPC about what he does and does not regulate.  Uncle Tim’s Bridge is not in his purview.  As an agent for the Town he can help with any Housing projects with selection of clerk of works, the permitting process, and inspections.  A good clerk of the works is critical, he said.  Hall asked about the duties of the clerk of the works.  There is a question of ownership of some of the Housing Authority property.  The Town donated the land and CPC partially funds the projects.  Murphy’s concern was Town ownership of the land and hiring a clerk of the works.  Plaue asked about a Town oversight board or manager. 
Vicki Pecoraro had sent comments on problems at Oyster Lane, a project previously attributed to Ted Malone.  Mr. Malone said he was not the general contractor for that project although he had been a consultant for the financial planning of it.  He agrees that Affordable Housing should not be done with inferior materials.  He would be developer and general contractor for the projects now underway at Gull Pond and Paine Hollow Roads.  Monica Stuebner, construction supervisor, will be on site during construction.  
Malone explained management of the Gull Pond condos and the land lease for Paine Hollow Rd. rental units.  Malone also explained bank inspectors’ visits to projects.  He explained how CPC funding is best handled.  
Paul Murphy said not to lose sight of good “spec” for the project.  He said he could help look at the specs in advance.  

Malone answered questions about the Oyster Lane development as it is now.  Elaine McIlroy mentioned seminars for new owners about home maintenance.  

Barbara Gray asked about more detailed site plans including elevations, road grading and septic systems for Gull Pond and Paine Hollow Roads.  Malone said those are not yet ready.  Gray suggested he come before Planning Board. 

Application #06-09
Site Assessment for Senior Housing 

Suzanne Thomas explained the site for the proposed Senior Housing next to the senior center.  The location she was viewing is the land immediately south of the Senior Center.  She presented three maps showing the location. Thomas also discussed the vision of what kind of care would be available; this is why she is asking for the funding for an assessment of the site.  
Barbara Gray moved to approve Application #06-09 for $10,000 for the site assessment.  Dolan seconded.  The motioned carried 8-0.  
Minutes of 7/26/06 meeting
Gray moved to approve the minutes as amended of the July 26, 2006.  Plaue seconded, and the motion carried 7-0-1.
Application #06-04 Uncle Tim’s Bridge  

Town Administrator Time Smith recommended that the figures be brought up to date.  Barbara Gray wanted reassurance that the bridge would retain its historic look.  
#06-05
Paine Hollow Road Affordable Rental Homes 
CPC needed to make a decision on the Paine Hollow Rd. project to get it on the Special Town Meeting Warrant.  Hall moved to approve Application #06-05 subject to a financial plan.  Gray seconded the motion.  The motion carried 8-0.

#06-07    Historical Museum Expansion 
Hall made a motion to deny Application #06-07 without prejudice.  Plaue seconded the motion.  The motion carried 8-0.  
#06-08
Restoration of Wellfleet Skate Park
The wording of the Article for the skateboard park was acceptable.
Town Meeting Warrant Articles

Peter Hall said there was an error in ATM 2006 Article 12 figures.  He wondered if the amount needed to be corrected at STM.  Plaue said the 10% allocations came off the top of each year’s total.  The administrative costs come out of the remainder.   The 10% allocations should be handled at STM in April. 
Reorganization

Plaue moved that Hall remain chair and Judy Taylor vice-chair.  Gray seconded.  The motion carried 7-0-1.
Other Business

Plaue wanted to create a timeline for the Articles.  She also wanted to plan who would present each Article.  Taylor said the advocates of each project should attend the Board of Selectmen meeting planning the presentations.  Plaue said the individual advocates present the Articles at a public hearing in October 23, 2006.  
Next Meetings
The Board of Selectmen would like to meet with CPC to go over the Warrant Articles on September 12, 2006.  The next regular CPC meeting will be held September 27, 2006.  A public hearing to present the Articles in advance of Special Town Meeting will be held October 23, 2006 and a regular meeting will follow on October 25, 2006.
Adjournment

Plaue moved to adjourn. Dolan seconded and the motion carried 8-0. The meeting adjourned at 11:05 a.m.
Respectfully Submitted

______________________


________________________

Mary Rogers, Committee Secretary

Peter Hall, Chair

________________ Date
